BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

May 25, 2004

The Selectmen held their weekly meeting on Tuesday, May 25, 2004, 7:00 p.m. at the Plymouth Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street    

Present:
David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman 



Christopher R. Lombard  



Richard J. Quintal, Jr. (arrived at 7:10 p.m.)



Anthony R. Schena

Mark D. Sylvia, Assistant Town Manager 

Proclamation – Vice Chairman Malaguti read a proclamation in honor of the Canadian Legion of Georgetown, Ontario, Canada.  Mr. Malaguti presented it to Mr. Ken Holmes of the Edward Ribiero American Legion, Post 40.

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Mark Sylvia, Assistant Town Manager, presented the Town Manager’s Report.  Mr. Sylvia announced that the Department of Public Works is in receipt of a grant in the amount of $25,000.00 from the Rivers and Harbors Grant Program, Department of Conservation and Recreation and Office of Waterways, for the engineering, permitting and construction for emergency repairs necessary for the T-Wharf in Plymouth Harbor.

 XE "Licenses:Weekly List" LICENSES

Of the Vine, Inc. d/b/a The Vine, 18 Main Street Ext. is requesting the following licenses in conjunction with their request for an annual wine and malt with cordials restaurant license:

· Common Victualler

· Comprehensive Entertainment – Group 1 and III

Applying for radio, music

· Sunday  Entertainment – Radio, music

· Extension of Hours – 1:00 a.m.

· Outdoor Amplified Music  - (Radio)    3:00 p.m. – 12:00 a.m.

Liquor Liability is in place and the manager will be server trained.

 XE "Licenses:Weekly List" LICENSES (continued)

Issuance of the above licenses is subject to approval from the Building and Health Depts.

Selectman Quintal moved to grant the Common Victualler’s license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

Selectman Quintal moved to grant the Comprehensive Entertainment license and Selectman Schena seconded. Voted 4-0 approved.

Pool Table (Renewal)

DJI Enterprises, LLC d/b/a the Crow’s Nest

One Pool Table

Selectman Lombard moved to grant the above license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 3-0 approved

Sunday Package Store Opening

Manomet Liquors, 2298 State Road has submitted a permit application to sell alcohol on Sundays.

Selectman Lombard moved to grant the above license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 3-0 approved

Change of Manager (Liquor)

Applebee's Northeast, Inc. d/b/a Applebee’s Neighborhood Grill and Bar, 115 Samoset Street is requesting a Change of Manager from Richard Cady to Alan D. Santa.

Selectman Schena questioned why we need to approve each change of manager in an establishment.  Mr. Sylvia responded that the licensing authority requires this.

Selectman Lombard moved to grant the above license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 3-0 approved

Verizon 2004-05 One petition proposing to place approximately 82 feed of conduit from Pole 74 Long Pond Road to a private conduit from Pole 74 Long Pond Road to a private conduit system.  This is necessary in order to bring service to a new commercial development.

 XE "Licenses:Weekly List" LICENSES (continued)
Verizon 2004-06 One petition proposing to place approximately 350 feet of conduit from Manhole 3 Camelot Drive to a private conduit system.  This is necessary in order to bring service to a new commercial development.

Vice Chairman Malaguti was concerned with granting the petitions because the poles were still on Long Pond Road and it was adversely affecting the traffic and the business in that area. Selectmen Lombard expressed his concern about the notification of outages in regards to the Camelot Medical Building.  Mr. Sylvia responded that he would again express the Town’s concern to Verizon as he had done two weeks prior. 

Selectman Schena moved to approve both above pole petitions and Selectman Lombard seconded. Voted 4-0 approved.

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES

Minutes - The Board approved the minutes of May 18, 2004. Selectman Lombard moved to approve and Selectman Schena seconded. Voted 4-0 approved.

Grant Support – The Board supported the submission of the following three grants and authorized the Town Manager to sign each grant application on their behalf:

1. Buzzards Bay Project National Estuary Program (CZM) 

small grant in the $25,000 - $35,000 range to repair two culverts on Mast Road 
along Halfway Pond.  Expect letters of support from Wildlands Trust, Six Ponds Association and possibly A.D. Makepeace.  Local match will be in-kind.  Have sediment going into the pond; this will stop this from happening.

2. 
Coastal Zone Management 319 Program

Horsley Witten Group, under a prior CZM grant, did an assessment of the Samoset Street outfall into the harbor, a known pollutant source of nutrients in the harbor.  They have identified three areas to apply for monies to implement the solutions they have identified through the assessment project.  See attached.  Local match again to be in-kind.

3.
CPR Plus (Coastal Zone Management)

We hope to do an assessment of Jenney Pond at the gristmill, where we have sediment issues.  We have letters of support from several agencies 

 XE "Licenses:Weekly List" ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES (continued)

that assisted with the dam removal project.  We estimate around $30,000 - $40,000 total project costs, local match to be in-kind.

Per Selectman Lombard’s request Mr. Sylvia synopsized these grants as the Board had just received these additional administrative notes and hadn’t had an opportunity to review them.  Selectman Schena expressed his concern as our services here are very tight at the moment.  He would like us to monitor our in-kind matches. 

PUBLIC HEARING – OF THE VINE INC. D/B/A THE VINE

A public hearing was held to consider an application for a new annual wine and malt with cordials license for Of the Vine Inc., d/b/a The Vine, 18 Main Street Ext., Lower Level.

Assistant Town Manager Mark Sylvia, assumed the minutes:

Vice Chairman Malaguti declared the hearing open at 7:20 p.m. and read the public hearing notice. 

Jeffrey Soilson, Counsel for the Vine, explained that the three principles are upstanding citizens and have all the appropriate paperwork, licenses and permits in order.  Mr. Soilson mentioned that this establishment would be a unique business, as it will be catering to an older crowd, which is lacking in the downtown area.

Pamela Borgeson, Chief Financial Officer for the Vine, thanked the Board for their consideration of this license.  Ms. Borgeson also introduced the other principles, Patricia Gill and Lisa Conroy. Ms. Borgeson explained that fine wines, apertifs and appetizers would be served.  She explained that they are looking to cater to an older clientele that enjoys fine wine and jazz music.

Selectman Schena offered his full support and commented that an establishment like this is needed in the downtown area. 

Richard Cone, Resident of the Downtown Historic District, offered his support but cautioned the Selectmen about granting the outdoor amplified music permit until 12 a.m.  Ms. Borgeson responded that the music would be very low and the owners would be respectful of the volume in the later hours.

PUBLIC HEARING – OF THE VINE INC. D/B/A THE VINE (continued)

Selectman Lombard asked why the establishment is asking for a 1:00 a.m. extension of hours when they are only planning to be open until 12:00 a.m.  Ms. Borgeson explained that they wanted to keep their options open.  Mr. Lombard asked Mr. Sylvia if the establishment could ask for a 1:00 extension of hours if they were only requesting being open until 12:00 a.m.  Mr. Sylvia said that he would check into it.  Mr. Lombard responded that he understood the concerns of Mr. Cone regarding the outside amplified music.  He stated that he was more inclined to support outdoor amplified music until 10 p.m.  Selectman Schena responded that the Vine shouldn’t be punished as a new business because of the issues with other local businesses.  Mr. Lombard responded that this is not to punish but rather to keep consistent with business plan.  Selectman Quintal stated that he had no objection to their proposal. 

Selectman Quintal moved to approve a common victualler’s, comprehensive entertainment and the Sunday Entertainment license for The Vine and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.  Selectman Quintal moved to approve the extension of hours license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 3-1 approved with Selectman Lombard in opposition.  Selectman Lombard moved to approve the outdoor amplified music license with an amendment to 10:00 p.m.  There was no second.  Selectman Quintal moved to approve the outdoor amplified music license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 3-1 approved with Selectman Lombard in opposition.

The Board congratulated the Vine and wished them success.

Clerk Lisa Conroy assumed the minutes from this point forward.

PLYMOUTH REGIONAL ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT FOUNDATION

Mr. Edward Santos, President of the Plymouth Regional Economic Development Foundation, and Mr. Dennis Hanks, Executive Director of the Foundation, gave an overview of the Foundation’s annual report. 

They explained their very successful year which included the approval of 11 tax incentives, completion of the Foundation Web Portal, assistance with the PWED Grant Submission for Obery Street, co-sponsorship of a finance seminar with Mass Development, assistance in the Town Wharf Renovation Project and many other projects.

Mr. Hanks completed the presentation by explaining that their success is a direct result of the Partnerships between the Town, The Board of Selectmen, the PIDC, 

PLYMOUTH REGIONAL ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT FOUNDATION

(continued)

The Chamber as well as many other groups.  He explained that the Foundation continues to ask for their partners’ support.

Selectman Schena commented on the importance of TIF agreements and he would like information and details on how they are developing. Mr. Schena also inquired about the TIF with the Marriott.  Mr. Hanks responded that he was not sure if it was going to happen in 2004 if at all.  Mr. Schena then asked about the process to extend the TIF.  Mr. Hanks explained that it has to go back to Town Meeting to extend it.

Vice Chairman Malaguti responded that the work being done on the proposed Route 25/495 industrial park was very important for the Town.  Selectman Quintal asked additional money would speed up the process and Mr. Hanks responded that it could as money usually does.  However, they are starting the process with the students to gather all the parcel information needed and then they can move on from there.  Selectman Lombard asked if the Foundation remained neutral as to the contributions and where they go.  Mr. Hanks explained that they do remain neutral and most of the contributions go toward the schools.  Mr. Lombard also asked if the Foundation works closely with the Planning Board with respect to zoning.  Mr. Hanks responded that they do work very closely with them.

OLD BUSINESS/NEW BUSINESS/LETTERS
Sidewalks – Vice Chairman Malaguti commented on the narrow sidewalk access in North Plymouth due to a trash receptacle and an overgrown tree. Staff will follow up with Building department.

CPC – Selectman Quintal commented on the procedure for filling his soon to expire seat on the CPC.

Handicap parking spaces – Vice Chairman Malaguti was concerned with handicapped parking spaces in our road improvement projects.  Mr. Sylvia responded that he would check with Dinah O’Brien and the Disabilities Commission to look into it. 

Nuclear Matters Committee – Selectman Lombard wanted to clarify who should be getting the Nuclear Matters Minutes.

OLD BUSINESS/NEW BUSINESS/LETTERS (continued)

Letter – Vice Chairman Malaguti inquired about our town contact regarding a letter received on energy transmission.  Mr. Sylvia explained that Mr. Doug Hadfield would be our contact.

Sovereign Bank – Vice Chairman Malaguti responded that he noticed Sovereign Bank was closing and wondered if this building would be suitable for a Council on Aging.  Staff will look into it.

Blessed Kateri Tekakwitha – Selectman Lombard mentioned that the Blessed Kateri Tekakwitha church would be closing and wondered if this building might be suitable for a new Council on Aging.

Jeffrey Burgess Memorial – Bernice Wifpler informed the Selectmen that she wanted to erect a memorial to Jeff Burgess.  She explained she had started a fund and wants to know what process to follow next.  Mark Sylvia explained the we will need to talk to the various departments and then get their input and bring it back to the Board for approval.  Selectman Schena asked Ms. Wifpler about the two granite pillars off of route 3A and the new sign there.  Ms. Wifpler responded that the Businessmen’s Association erected the sign.

Executive Session - Selectman Lombard moved to go into executive session pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 39, Section 23B, paragraph 3 to consider collective bargaining.  Selectman Schena seconded the motion.  Voted 4 - 0 by roll call - Selectmen Quintal, Schena, Lombard, and Malaguti.

The Selectmen did not return to public session.

Lisa Conroy, Clerk  
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